
The Center for Hellenic Studies serves
as a hub of initiatives and activities
focused on Hellenic language,
history, society and culture. Through
the comprehensive study of Greece,
Cyprus and Hellenism, the Center
aspires to foster in-depth knowledge
of Hellenic civilization and promote
its values and ideals. It also aims at
forming strong bonds between the
University and the Greek-American
communities of Long Island and New
York and at establishing connections
and interactions with educational
and academic institutions in the US,
in Greece and Cyprus.
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     Another active year for the Center for Hellenic Studies at Stony Brook University (SBU).
Our program, course offerings and students interested in Hellenic Studies continue to grow!
Excitedly, we welcomed two new faculty members: Tsantes Professor Dr. Simos Zenios and
Lecturer Angeliki Asprouli, who expanded the expertise and activities of our Center. Three
students graduated with a minor in Hellenic Studies (Thoren Giannuzzi, AnnaMaria Skoufis,
and Ryan Tran). Two students, Thoren Giannuzzi and Eleftherios Apollon
Zoumpanidopoulos, were the first recipients of the Evangelos and Foteini Tsirka Scholarship
in Hellenic Studies.
     Throughout the year, we enjoyed insightful and exciting lectures: 2024 marked 50 years
from two major events in modern Greek history: the invasion of Cyprus, and the restoration
of democracy in Greece. Renown journalists from Greece discussed these anniversaries
focusing on the historical and political landscape around the two events! We were delighted
to welcome the new Consul General of Greece in New York, Ambassador Ifigenia Kanara, as
well as Ms Rona Panteli, the political coordinator of the permanent mission of Cyprus to the
UN. Importantly, this year saw increased collaboration between our Center and the Institute
for Globalization Studies, which resulted in lectures around our common interests.
     We were able to host on campus another Hellenic Film Weekend, in collaboration with the
Hellenic Film Society USA, which was attended by students, faculty, and the community. We
are grateful for all the support we received from our friends: all the people who supported
the Center for Hellenic Studies during SBU’s Giving Day, the AHEPA chapter of Port
Jefferson for offering the AHEPA 319 Bobby Gemelas Scholarship to students from our
program documenting the journey of Greek-American and Cypriot-American immigrants. We
are also grateful to the Consulate of New York for generously supporting our work.
     We are grateful for the continuous support and generosity of Mr. Peter Tsantes and Dr.
Eleni Bacola-Ciacco. The third year of the Summer Abroad program in Athens was
completed under the leadership of Dr. Maria Athanasopoulou (supported by the great
efforts and organization by Ms. Efie Spentzos, Ms. Mariam Isack, and Ms. Margaret Hartofilis)
and support from the Athenians Society of New York. Two students, Mary Ghajar and Alexa
Zuckerman, received Peter V. Tsantes Family Endowed Scholarship to Study Abroad in
Greece towards their expenses for the trip.
      We are in the second year of our collaboration with the Medical School at the Aristotle
University of Thessaloniki, which involves exchange of medical students between the two
schools: three of the SBU medical students are going to Thessaloniki for a month to study
there under the guidance of Greek faculty members, and six Greek medical students came  
to SBU to spend 6 to 8 weeks in the medical school here. Moreover, two faculty from the
University will visit SBU to give lectures and collaborate with faculty at SBU. A scholarship
exchange with the University of Athens is in the works!!
     All these activities with our students and our friends helped conclude a successful 2024-
2025 academic year. We are excited for the future! Thank you to all. 
                                                                                                                
                                                                                                               Stella E. Tsirka, PhD



Lecture on Greece’s “Metapolitefsi”

Greek journalist Pavlos A. Tsimas (SKAI TV/Radio, TA NEA) talked about
“Metapolitefsi: From Junta to Democracy as Transition and as Political
Era – Light and Shadows”, exploring the political and social dimensions of
Greece’s transition to democracy.



The Center for Hellenic Studies and the Institute for Globalization
Studies hosted Professor Kostis Kornetis, who delivered a thought-
provoking lecture titled "Perspectives on Democracy: 50 Years since the
Southern European Transitions: A Comparative Approach", exploring the
similarities and differences of the democratic transitions in Greece,
Spain, and Portugal, which took place fifty years ago. 

Perspectives on Democracy: A 50-Year Reflection



 The Greek and Cypriot Student Association marked Greek OXI Day, a

celebration that included a presentation on the events of the day,

poems, songs and traditional dances. Faculty, students, and members

of the Greek community came together to honor this historic day,

reflecting on its significance while celebrating Greek heritage and

resilience.

OXI Day Celebration by the Greek & Cypriot Student
Association and the Center for Hellenic Studies



Lecture on the Invasion of Cyprus

Investigative journalist Alexis Papachelas, Executive Editor of Kathimerini,
offered his views and answered audience questions focused on “The
Invasion of Cyprus: 50 Years Later.” Held on November 12, 2024, the event
reflected on the historical and political impact of the 1974 invasion and its
lasting consequences.



Lecture on Cyprus 50 Years On:
 Prospects for a Settlement and the UN’s Role

Ms. Rona-Marie Panteli, Political Coordinator at the Permanent Mission of
Cyprus to the United Nations, led a discussion on “Cyprus 50 Years On:
Prospects for a Settlement and the Role of the UN.” Held on November 22,
2024, the event examined ongoing diplomatic efforts and the UN’s role in
resolving the Cyprus issue.



Lecture on Adamantios Korais and Revolutionary Violence c. 1800

The Center for Hellenic Studies was pleased to host a lecture introducing to the
Greek community Dr. Simos Zenios, Peter V. Tsantes Endowed Professor in
Hellenic Studies. Dr. Zenios explored the ideas of power and revolutionary
violence through the work of Adamantios Korais, a major figure of the Greek
Enlightenment. Dr. Zenios highlighted how Korais, a witness to the French
Revolution and a diasporic intellectual, shaped the ideal of revolution in Greek-
speaking Southern Europe through his writings.



Hellenic Film Weekend 2025

The Center, in collaboration with the Hellenic Film Society USA, hosted
Hellenic Film Weekend 2025 at the Wang Theater of Stony Brook
University. The program featured four films including “The Murderess”,
“Yannis Spanos: Behind the Marquee”, “The Promotion”, and “Athens
Midnight Radio”. The movies served as a platform for conversation
between the students, faculty and the wider Greek community. 



Conversation with the Consul General of Greece

Mrs. Iphigenia Kanara, Consul General of Greece in New York joined us for a
comprehensive conversation on all things Greek! Drawing on her distinguished
diplomatic career in London, Boston, Brussels, and Moscow, Mrs. Kanara
shared insights on Greek foreign affairs, international relations, and her role
representing Greece in the United States. 



Lecture on the Greek Revolution and 
the Violent Birth of Nationalism

The last event of the academic year was a lecture by Yanni Kotsonis,
Professor of History & Russian & Slavic Studies at NYU, who discussed
concepts explored in his book, The Greek Revolution and the Violent Birth of
Nationalism.



  The AHEPA chapter of Port Jefferson  supported the essay competition
focusing on documenting the journey of Greek-American and Cypriot-
American immigrants who arrived in New York and who settled on Long
Island, NY.
    These AHEPA-sponsored awards are called the ‘AHEPA 319 Bobby Gemelas
Scholarship’ in honor the late Bobby Gemelas, a great supporter of Hellenism
and the Greek-American heritage.

   The two winners of the  competition for 2025 are:

Anna Kokoris
Eleftherios Boudouris

The AHEPA 319 Bobby Gemelas Scholarship 2025

THE JOURNEY OF GREEK- AND CYPRIOT-AMERICAN 
IMMIGRANTS ESSAY COMPETITION

The students who won the schoalrship, Anna Kokoris and Eleftherios

Boudouris, expressed their gratitude for the AHEPA 319 Boddy Gemelas

scholarship, and commented on the impactful experience interviewing the

Greek immigrants and working with them as they formed their commentary

on the current immigration environment. 



Two participating students, Mary Ghajar and Alexa Zuckerman, received
Peter V. Tsantes Family Endowed Scholarship to Study Abroad in Greece
towards  their expenses for the trip.

We are grateful to the Tsantes Family and  the Athenians’ Society of New
York for their continuous support of the Summer in Greece Program. 

The Center for Hellenic Studies and the International Academic Programs
at Stony Brook University recently concluded another successful summer
abroad program. Students were able to immerse themselves in Greek
language, history, and culture while exploring Athens, Nafplio, Olympia
and the beautiful islands of Aegina, and Spetses. The Program ran from
May 27 to June 22, 2025.

Summer Abroad in Greece 2025
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